
 
 
 
 

LEGAL NOTICE – UPDATED SEPTEMBER 24, 2022 
 
Arizona Revised Statute § 9-495 requires in any written communication between a city or town 
and a person to provide the name, telephone number, and email address of the employee who 
is authorized and able to provide information about the communication if the communication 
does any of the following: 
 

1. Demands payment of a tax, fee, penalty, fine or assessment; 
2. Denies an application for a permit or license that is issued by the city or town; or 
3. Requests corrections, revisions or additional information or materials needed for 

approval of any application for a permit, license or other authorization that is issued by 
the city or town. 

 
An employee who is authorized and able to provide information about any communication that 
is described above shall reply within five (5) business days after the city or town receives that 
communication. 
 


